## **Exams Scheduled** For Graduates

The graduate record exam will be given Friday and Saturday, J. Spencer Carlson, counseling center director, announced.

Students taking the profile test should present tickets of admission at 1:45 p.m. Friday at 103 John-

Those taking the aptitude and advanced tests Saturday are to present their tickets at 8:45 a.m. and 1:45 p.m. to room 3 Fenton.

#### Wife Shows How

LODI, N.Y. -(U.P)-Mrs. Anah Boyer is top drawer in her household, politically speaking. Running on the Republican ticket for town tax collector, she defeated her husband, a Democrat, by 177 votes.

Invite Dad down for Dad's Day

## Movie of Hawaii To Be at Carson

The picture "Highway to Hawaii" will be shown in Carson hall Thursday from 6:30 to 7:30 p.m. by the Eugene Travel service.

The showing will be part of an informal meeting of all University son, assistant professor of music; women interested in the service's 1952 Oregon-Hawaii tour planned Sally Turner of Russell's; Cathy for this summer.

The trip, in its third year, gives Hankinson, Joe College. coeds a seven week stay in the islands where they may attend the University of Hawaii if they wish, Lou Weston, of the Eugene Travel service, said.

Mrs. Edna Stokes, Carson hall housemother, and Mrs. Thomas Gray, Sigma Kappa housemother, will chaperone this year's tour, the service said.

Dad's Day-Feb. 2-3

## Job Opportunities

This program is for recent graduates of the University. The Marine Corps headquarters is assigned a quota of 15 men for the class and

at the present there are only 6 men accepted. Beyond physical requirements all a candi-

Information about all job opportunities may be obtained at the graduate placement office in Emerald hall.

The officer procurement office of the U.S. Marine Corps announces its officer candidate course to be held at Quantico, Virginia, on March 17, 1952. Applicants must clear Portland by Feb. 15.

This program is for recent graduates of the Torm Marshall, will speak with those interested in the Schenectady operations of the company. Physicists, chemists, and business administration graduates are needed at this time, his

tion graduates are needed at this time, his company has announced.

Any interested students are urged to regis-

## King of Hearts

(Continued from page one) over the Heart Hop on Feb. 8. The girl-ask-boy dance is sponsored annually by the YWCA and held progressively in five selected women's houses.

Judges for the contest are: Major E. W. Palm, assistant professor of military science; Exine Ander-H. D. Fehly of Fehly Studios; Miss Tribe, Betty Co-ed; and Marty

#### Dads' Mixer Planned

A Dad's Day mixer will be held in the Student Union ballroom after the Oregon-Washington baskethall game Saturday night from 9:45 p.m. to 12 midnight, according to Don Almy, chairman of the SU dance committee.

All fathers and guests are invited to attend the mixer, Almy said. Entertainment will be pro- vance in order to assure reservavided at 10:30 p.m. The SU dance committee is sponsoring this event fathers. of Dad's Day weekend.

#### Norris to Head Panel

Will V. Norris, professor of physics, will preside over a panel discussion group at the 21st annual conference of the American association of Physics Teachers this week at Barnard college, women's undergraduate division of Columbia University in New York.

Norris will lead discussion Saturday on activities and objectives of the regional sections of the organi-

## Vote Investigation IFC Quota System

(Continued from page (me)
"The cabinet should serve as a good screening body for the senate," 'said Hampton. "It has great potentialities, but not the desire to make it work." "It is not only the fault of the student body president but the members as well."

Public Relations Chairman Stu McCollom also asked for investigation into the refusal to allow the Oregon ski team to go to Banff, Alberta, Canada. McCollom stated that the team, with a budget and a recognized coach, faced the objection that it would miss school (four days, he said) but Oregon's basketball and baseball teams had faced the same prob-

### **Dad's Day Tickets**

but the students are urged by Miss Mauro to purchase tickets in adtions for themselves and their

Tickets for the Oregon-Washington games Friday and Saturday may be purchased at registration booths in the Osburn and Eugene hotels on Saturday. A special section will be reserved for dads at the game. Price of tickets for the reserved section is \$1.80 and general admission prices are \$1.20. A snowball rally will be held preceding the game at 6:15 p.m. House pairings will be announced later in the week.

Buy Luncheon tickets for Dad in S.U. today.

(Continued from page one) ternities to observe a help week plan for initiations, the committee will only act as a coordinating body for those houses which want to part'cipate.

'Give 'Em to JIFC' Past Phi Delta Theta President Norm Peterson suggested that duties of the committee be assigned to JIFC. At President Dick Mc-Laughlin's suggestion the motion was tabled until the next meeting. The committee's duties will comprise locating various service projects about the town and campus, presenting them to interested fraternities and adjusting dates to suit the projects and the workers.

Settling the previous meeting's discussion about the intramural bowling program, the group agreed to continue supporting the point system for the present, with the stipulation that action would be taken before next year to change it.

The fraternities expressed dissatisfaction with points toward the intramural cup which are awarded participants in the sport, since most houses don't feel that interest justifies its expense. At the previous meeting a motion disapproving bowling as a sport counting toward the trophy was passed.

Christ Explains 1948 Quota Bob Christ explained the 1948 house quota plan to the group. He explained, "We don't want to curtail anyone with this system. Though the word 'quota' implies restriction, that's not it." Christ went on to say that the University health service determined the quota according to how many men should live in each house for health purposes.

The quota is based upon three principal student classifications:

1. The number of men living in the house at the present time, excluding boarders, guests and foreign students.

2. The number of members who don't live in, but who are active on the campus.

3. All undergraduates, with the exception of married members, law students or members doing advanced work for the university.

#### Presidents to Confer

Classifying next fall's tentative membership in these groups, each house president will confer with IFC Adviser Ray Hawk, Christ and McLaughlin to work out a fair maximum quota for his house. From those figures you will be able to determine how many pledges you ought to have this year,' Christ said.

Since some nouses have remodeled since the 1948 house survey, any fraternity capable of supporting a higher figure than previously estimated will be re-examined by Hawk and Fred N. Miller, health service director.

#### International Hour Sponsored by YWCA

An "international coffee hour" for all foreign and American students will be held at 4 p.m. Thursday in the YWCA offices in Gerlinger hall.

Refreshments will be served to those attending the social hour, Jack Merner, YM secretary said. The coffee hour is being sponsored jointly by the international affairs committees of the YMCA and YWCA.



ter at the graduate placement office. zation. PSS-SST-GAVE YOU HEARD!!!

TONIGHT . . .

# FREE movies in

# 207 Chapman Hall

DANCE FILMS

- the Desperate Heart
- the Moor's Pavanne
- the Fable of the Peacock
- Russian Ballet and Folk Dances
- Satin Slippers

SHOWINGS AT 7 and 9 p.m.

an educational reminder sponsored by your

